
         

Compliments of the Season to all our members! 

Another very strange year, completely without precedent for all of us – early lockdown, easing of restrictions 

on eating out and travelling, a general lessening of tensions but guidance still to get vaccinated, wear a mask 

when appropriate and observe some social distancing as preferred.  Not sure what this winter will bring – the 

new strain of Covid virus is very worrying though the statistics seem rather contradictory at times.  However 

all on the Committee hope that you keep safe and well and have found interest and solace in your gardens 

this year, despite some very odd weather conditions! 

As you will know, the Club is an affiliated member of the Royal Horticultural Society and the Norfolk & 

Norwich Horticultural Society, and those on the confidential e-mail distribution list will have received 

invitations to join either face to face or Zoom meetings and lectures all year.  Many thanks to our “Link 

Member” Sue Brown for keeping in touch with these organisations and forwarding details of all that has   

been arranged. 

Norfolk & Norwich Horticultural Society Late Autumn Show – Sunday, 14th November, 2021 – St Faith’s Centre 

 

 

We were very sorry to learn of the death of one of our Founder Members, Angela Bishop, a former 
Treasurer and valued member of the Club for many years.  Our condolences to her family and friends. 
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For what we believe is the first time ever, the Club entered four classes in the NNHS Late Autumn Show.  

Exhibits included two flowering plants, 3 onions and 2 floral displays.   Although very few other affiliated 

clubs entered these classes, we are still very proud to announce that our Club achieved a good measure of 

success.   

June Drake’s floral arrangements achieved two second prizes: 

                                         

                                                        

June and Alan’s onions also achieved a third prize and Sue Rowe’s flowering plants achieved a second prize. 

                                       



The committee hopes that in future Club members will wish to become more involved with showing exhibits 

at the NNHS shows, and visiting them too, to enjoy the atmosphere, attend talks and demonstrations and 

perhaps gain some tips for our own Annual Show! 

Details of our 2022 Annual Show – planned for Saturday, 16th July - will be discussed at the Club’s first 

meeting of the year, the Annual General Meeting planned for Wednesday evening, 9th March from 7.30 p.m. 

at The Margaret Harker Hall.  It would be such a delight if you would all attend this meeting, renew 

acquaintanceships, meet new people and generally enjoy meeting up again after two years! 

The agenda will include the financial situation of the Club, the programme of speakers for 2022 and details of  

the Summer Show schedule.  Membership cards and the Summer Show Schedule will then be available at the 

April meeting – Wednesday, 13th April - together with a plug plant to nurture, ready to display at the show in 

July.  (Oh the responsibility!) 

The Gardening Club will also be celebrating a very important event – its Golden Anniversary!  The following is 

a record from the Club’s archive:   

“Following the success of the Mini Horticultural Show held in Blofield in September 1971, which raised over 

£100 for the British Diabetic Association, a group of keen gardeners got together during the autumn to 

discuss the possibility of forming a local Club for those interested in gardening.  On Wednesday night 12th 

January, 1972, the Blofield & District Gardening Club was launched at a meeting held at Blofield Primary 

School, when nearly 50 members were enrolled and the following officers elected: 

President Mr S.A. Morrish; Vice Presidents Mr E.V. Bacon, Mr W.J. Peachman., Dr F Rayns;  
Chairman Mr J.W. Stocker; Hon Secretary Mrs M.K. Ireland; Hon. Treasurer Mr F.W. Ireland 
Enrolling secretary Mrs M Stocker;  Minute secretary Miss B. Basey-Fisher;  
Programme committee Mrs C Beaumont, Mrs P Pigott, Mrs Smith.” 

 

Details of how this extraordinary event will be celebrated have yet to be discussed – but if you have any 
suggestions, do please have a word with a member of the committee. 
 

 

   
 

Celia Green has sent in a lovely 
photograph of her garden following our 
request for “a winter display” picture. 

 
“I thought the Magnolia Charity fitted 
the Winter Display in its own setting 
and here’s me taking a gardener's 
licence on the title!”   
 
Celia 
 



Enticing Paths 
 
You may remember that Sue Brown composed an article for the last newsletter about this new book.  We 
have recently received this message and the attached information from Roger Lloyd of The Norfolk Gardens 
Trust: 
 

I am pleased to send you  details of a new book which you may like to send to your members through 
your  gardening club newsletter. 
 

Wishing you a merry Christmas and a successful 2022 gardening year. 
 

Roger Lloyd    NGT Secretary 
 

 

Gardening in December - jobs to do this month / RHS Gardening 
 

 
    

We had asked for a picture of a winter display of foliage with a decoration or candle for this 
newsletter.  We have to date received these two: 
 

      Garden foliage and candles ï Sue Rowe      Advent Ring ï June Drake 

                                
 

June sent in a picture of an Advent Ring she made with mixed foliage from the garden, mahonia, 

skimmia, cineraria, euonymus and heuchera.  The first candle was lit on Advent Sunday (28th 

November), then the other three candles will be lit on the following three Sundays with the large 

central candle on Christmas Day. 
 

 

If there is a photograph you could send in for the next edition of the Club’s newsletter, please 
do forward it.  A picture of spring flowers poking their heads through the ground/snow would 
be good – or an arrangement of spring flowers – we’d be pleased to receive anything.  Also any 
articles, poems or queries - whether gardening-related or not – do send them in.  This is your 
newsletter. 
 

Please send in via e-mail to: blofieldgardeningclub@outlook.com   
 

 

 
 

 

https://www.rhs.org.uk/advice/in-month/december
mailto:blofieldgardeningclub@outlook.com

